
Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

12:30 p.m.


Friday August 3, 2012
Unit 3078


Aspen Grove
Conference call access:
855-212-0212      Meeting ID 890-613-628
Directors present:  
Bill Hoffman, Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton
Others Present: 
Bruce Inman—Inman Law Group LLP, Peter Miller – Camco




Eric Wicks - Camco


The meeting was called to order at 12:31 pm by President Thornton. 

It was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the resignation of Board member Steeb. 
After a lengthy discussion and interview process between volunteer candidates Tom Amen and Richard Bjur it was moved, seconded, and passed to appoint Mr. Bjur to fill the empty Board seat for the remainder of the term ending on September 2nd 2012. 

The July court proceeding with a ruling on the 21 motions filed by Aspen Grove attorneys was postponed until August 15, 2012 at 1:30 p.m. at the Satucci Justice Center. 
Minutes of the June 15, 2012 Board of Directors meeting were approved. 

The Board reviewed the May 2012 Financial Statements. It was noted on the balance sheet that the operating account had a balance of over $120,000 while the reserve account had a balance of over $44,500. Assessments receivable for the period were just over $5,400 while prepaid assessments were over $25,000. On the year to date income and expense statement revenues exceeded expenses by over $101,000. Operating expense items noted over budget after seven months of the current fiscal year were accounting services, legal, and building maintenance-general. Operating expenses noted under budget for the period were snow removal lots and paths. 
No collection actions were authorized on delinquent accounts. 

The option of levying a third special assessment with a balloon payment in two years due to high litigation cost was tabled until more information is available. 
Mr. Miller presented two budget scenarios for review.  No action was taken. 
It was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the engagement of McClintock Accountancy for the 2012 financial audit and tax preparation. 

The following grounds and building maintenance items were addressed:
1. One day after the June 15, 2012 meeting Mr. Thornton and two Camco employees dug three holes and installed sump pumps in the Aspen Grove in an attempt to dry out the ground surface.  Three additional pumps have been installed since that time.  The water table has dropped however, the results are not significant.  It was noted that the pumps are pumping out over 2,000 gallons of water per day and directing the water to the natural swale. 
2. Mr. Miller and painting contractor Tom Jones of Sierra Paint and Chemical walked the neighborhood and inspected all buildings. Mr. Jones put together a proposal to address the areas needing the most attention.  After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the staining project on curb appeal areas and certain building elevations that are in worse shape than others. 

3. Attorney Tami Boeck is working on negotiations with the defense on a solution to the damaged foundations. It is anticipated that the defense will pay for the repairs.  
The following member comments were made in the Open Forum:

1.  Attorney Bruce Inman provided a brief review of Attorney Client Privilege. It was noted that the Board was elected by the membership to make decisions on their behalf.  Decisions are made in the best interest, good faith, and are based upon reasonable inquiry.  Mr. Inman also reported on how the board is overseeing a Corporation (Aspen Grove) and is not a party to social media. This could present potential problems.
2. An owner asked if special assessments could be written off on their taxes.  It was noted that if it was a rental it could possibly be written off as an expense. Owners should consult their tax accountant on this issue. 
3. It was requested that more communication and notices regarding the lawsuit be shared with the membership. It was requested by the Board that Mr. Miller send out a notification of the August 15, 2012 court date noting location and time.   
The next Board of Directors meeting was set for 9:00 a.m. Sunday September 2rd  at the NPOA Recreation Center in the down stairs meeting room.  It will be an executive session meeting to which owners are not invited. The annual meeting will follow upstairs at 10 a.m. in the meeting room. 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 2:48 p.m. 

The Board went into executive session at 3 p.m. to discuss litigation matters.  The executive session was adjourned at 5 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Eric Wicks
Property Manager
2

